SHADE TREE COMMISSION BOROUGH OF MATAWAN August 13, 2015

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Jerry Hourihan, Jr.

Larry Magee Bernard Pavick Matt Schoffel

MEMBER ABSENT:

Councilman Mike Caldon

The meeting started at 5 P.M. Bernard Pavick approved the minutes of July 9, 2015 and Matt Schoffel seconded.

Bernard stated that two lightpoles in Terhune Park are still out. Jerry indicated he will again try to rectify the light situation. Permits were issued for 47 and 53 Ravine Dr. for tree removal. Jerry will look into 18 Middlesex Rd. for tree cutting done with possible no permit issued. Regarding community service people - Jerry stated that one person did complete the assignment, one never showed, and two more people will be coming in the near future.

Larry stated that he mounted Mary Ellen Lupi's plaque and also trimmed area in Terhune Park. Bernard spoke about two large orange lights that blind you as you come into Matawan via the train station in Memorial Park. He asked if the orange lights could be eliminated or disconnected so that one could see the gas lights that are now working in Memorial Park. Jerry will look into the matter.

Jerry will look into the property at Vermont Ct. and Rt. 79 that Heuser was to build on. The signs now read Lombardo & Co. Matt spoke about joining Environmental and Shade Tree and Larry said he would try to reach Anthony Washington. Matt also spoke of alot of activity at Lake Lefferts waterfront and also the possibility of a walkway between Ravine Dr. and Aberdeen Rd.

Jerry Hourihan, Jr. motioned to adjourn at 5:30 P.M. and Bernard Pavick seconded. The next meeting will be September 10, 2015 in the Environmental/Property Office at MMCC, 201 Broad St. at 5 P.M.

Respectfully submitted, Kartlen a Odell

Kathleen A. Odell

Secretary